MINUTES OF THE MARCH 2024 
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL
The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 6, 2024 via ZOOM.  Chair Amber Abernathy called the meeting to order at 3:31.
Members Present: Drs. Abernathy, Amidon, Barber, Beckham, Bedell, Buyurgan, Cisneros, DeBode, Given, C. Hoelscher, S. Hoelscher, Hulme, Kaatz, Kageyama, Liu, G. Masterson, Murray, Onyango, Panzer, Penkalski, Pszczolkowski, Roberts, Rose, Schick, Simmers, Smith, Stanton, Swan, Wang, Ward, Wehrman, Wickham and Woodard; Ms. Cook, Pippa and Williams 
Members Absent:  Drs. Cardin, Davis, Derayati, King, Maher, J. Masterson, McKay, McLean, Sakidja, Seay, Tapis, and Walker; Ms. Cook; Mr. Moser, Mohammed Salih
Guests:  Dr. Sullivan  

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. DeBode and seconded by Dr. Woodard to approve the minutes from the January 2024 meeting.  The minutes were unanimously approved.
Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair – Amber Abernathy
The Graduate College recently held Thesis Orientations sessions.  Faculty and staff attended and were given an overview and allowed to ask questions.  These sessions were recorded and are available on the Blackboard Thesis – Graduate College course.  Dr. Abernathy said that some of her fellow faculty attended and they were very helpful and informative.  She encouraged Council members who work with thesis students to watch the videos and also to encourage all of their thesis students to watch them.  
Report of the Graduate Dean – Carrisa Hoelscher for Julie Masterson
A. Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/facultystaff/Council.htm.
B. Graduate Program Inventory.  Dr. Masterson and Dr. Hoelscher are conducting lunch meetings with each academic college to continue the discussion on the Inventory and working on projected enrollment targets.

C. SP24 Census.  Graduate enrollment was down 1.1%.  More importantly, we were down 18% in first time degree seeking graduate students.  Keep processing admissions and keep recruiting those new students.

D. Marketing and Recruitment Coordinator.  The Graduate College is currently doing interviews and should have a new hire soon.

E. International Travel Awards.  Funding for international travel has been suspended, pending review by the Provost’s Office and the VP for Community and Global Engagement.  Brief history: Fund was established by President and Provost with a $100K contribution in 2015. Annual contributions continued through 2019.  They were stopped at that time because the fund balance was large (i.e., more funding than requests).  Partly because of discontinuing international travel in late 2020 and 2021 due to COVID, existing funding was sufficient to cover all requests until the end of 2023.  At that time, a Provost Fellow for Research was named and focus groups of MSU researchers had been held in order to ensure the university’s research mission and central streams of support for research are optimally aligned.  This work is ongoing and a decision regarding best uses of central support will be forthcoming.  

F. Excellence in Graduate Advising Award.  There were 13 nominations who completed the application packet.  All of the applications were very impressive, and it was a very difficult decision for the committee.  The winner was Dr. Aida Hass-Wisecup from the Criminology and Criminal Justice unit.  Dr. Hass-Wisecup will receive the award at the Master Advisor Reception on March 19. 

Report of the Graduate Student Senate – Carrisa Hoelscher for Farhang Mohammed Salih
GSS sponsored a Thesis Writing Retreat and a Graduate Student Focused Writing Retreat in cooperation with the MSU Writing Center.  They have a Conference Prep Workshop coming soon to help students prepare for the EIDF and other presentations.  Encourage your students to follow GSS on social media to keep up with all activities and events.
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Seth Hoelscher

The following Unit Criteria were approved:

Art and Design

Mathematics

School of Teaching, Learning and Developmental Science


The following faculty are recommended for full graduate faculty status:


Rahul Dubey
CSC
Research


William Harwood
PSP
Research


Asif Ishtiaque
EES
Research 





Constance Nelson
CMJF
Professional


Nathaniel Patterson
CMJF
Research


Nathan Rothenbaum
CMJF
Research


Santimukul Santra
CBC
Research


The following faculty are recommended for probational graduate faculty status:

Amber Howard
TLDS
Research

Emily Malecky
SWK
Professional 


Tabled by the Membership Committee:

Chemistry and Biochemistry

Political Science and Philosophy

Theatre and Dance

Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Jason DeBode
No report. 
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Amy Hulme
No report.  
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Melissa Penkalski
The following Proposals were approved:


Program Changes
Physical Therapy-DPT 

Public Health-MPH 

New Course

ELE, 723, Social Emotional Learning and Classroom Culture
KIN, 699, Special Problems in Kinesiology
MTH, 770, Mathematical Practices I

MTH, 771, Mathematical Practices II

MTH, 772, Mathematical Practices III


Course Change

BMS, 663, Advanced Work Physiology
CTE, 612, Teaching Career and Technical Education

GLG, 647, Water Resources

GRY, 625, Environmental Hazards

GRY, 635, Global Climate and Weather Cycles

GRY, 645, Global Environmental Change

GRY, 649, Sustainable Landform Management

KIN, 600, Seminar in Physical Education
MED, 669, Rewriting Film and Television Scripts

MED, 762, TV/Film Producing and Marketing

SCI, 662, Teaching Science Using Technology in the Classroom and Laboratory

SCI, 783, Internship in Teaching Secondary Science I

SCI, 784, Internship in Teaching Secondary Science II

THE, 616, Theatre for Social Change

Unfinished Business
None
New Business
None.  
Open Mic
Cristina Pippa announced that one of the MFA, Dramatic Writing students was the winner of Screenwriting competition and will be going to the national competition in Las Vegas.
Karrie Swan announced that that the MS, Counseling program was just reaccredited for 8 years by the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs (CACREP).  

John Rose announced that eight of the Doctor of Defense and Strategic Studies students would be attending the International Energy Security Seminar this summer.  He asked if there was any funding available to help students.  Dr. Hoelscher asked Dr. Rose to email her the details and she would look for possible funding sources.  
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:46 p.m.  
The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on April 3, 2024.
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